CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL SESSION EMERGENCY MEETING 
SATURDAY, MARCH 23, 2019
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the afternoon of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 4:00 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Short, Alderman Harper, Alderman Rockwell, City Attorney Robert Guinness, City Clerk Sue Hogarth & Brian Hemmer from Alliance.                  

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
OPERATIONS OF THE CITY COLLECTOR'S OFFICE, SECURING THE CITY COLLECTOR'S OFFICE, REPLACEMENT OF THE CITY COLLECTOR, AND PROVIDING FOR TEMPORARY INTERIM CITY COLLECTOR SERVICES, INCLUDING CONTRACTING FOR SUCH SERVICES  
City Collector Katie Harper quit prior to this meeting and turned in her keys to Mayor Wilch with City Attorney Guinness present.  Mayor Wilch talked with Alliance and they have agreed to provide a person to fill in for the City Collector position starting Monday morning, March 25th, 2019 at no charge to the City of Elsberry for 30 days.  This will give the Board of Aldermen time to decide how to fill the position going forward.  Alliance is offering to put together a compensation package for the City to consider by filling this position with one of their employees after the initial 30 days.  

Alderman Hartley thought this would be a good option to consider and our part-time person, Pam Stewart could help train this individual.  He thought that maybe this person could also work offsite or part-time but Mayor Wilch stated that our city ordinance requires that position to be open during business hours and accessible to the public.  Alderman Rockwell asked about our other options to fill the City Collector position and the process would be for the mayor to appoint an individual as deputy collector to fulfill the remainder of the term.  It was discussed that the City could contract services for this position until the next election in April 2020.  It was also discussed that the board could decide to change this position from an elected position to an appointed position which could be added to the August 2019 ballot that would allow the board to go outside the city limits for applicants.  City Attorney Guinness stated that an individual would have to be appointed per state statute. 

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to accept the 30 day free offer from Alliance to fill the City Collector position with one of their employees and have Mayor Wilch work with Alliance to get a compensation package for a longer term contract for consideration at the April board meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES - All in Favor

NAYS - 0

Motion Carried

VOTE TO GO INTO CLOSED SESSION

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to go into closed session, seconded by Alderman Short.  This is pursuant to RSMo Section 610.021 (1) Legal actions, causes of action, litigation, or confidential or privileged communications with its attorneys; (3) Hiring, firing, disciplining or promoting of particular employees by the city; (11) Specifications for competitive bidding, until either the specifications are officially approved by the public governmental body or the specifications are published for bid; (12) Sealed bids and related documents, until the bids are opened; and sealed proposals and related documents or any documents related to a negotiated contract until a contract is executed, or all proposals are rejected; (13) Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings or records pertaining to employees; (14) Records which are protected from disclosure by law.

OPEN SESSION RESUMED
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to go back into open session.  Alderman Rockwell asked on an update on the City Collector's position in regards to calling this special emergency board meeting.  Mayor Wilch stated that he thought it would be in the best interest of the City to speed up the process of replacing City Collector Katie Harper after her resignation at the March board meeting.  The position had become too overwhelming for her and Katie was in "way over her head" so he wanted to make a move sooner than later.  

City Attorney Guinness asked that the meeting minutes reflect that the purpose of this meeting was a concern if Katie Harper would have access to the computer and office if she would come back to work on Monday 3/25/19.  Alderman Harper stated that there were times when it was difficult to have Katie in this position while she was representing the city as an alderman.  
It was discussed that the person to fill this position going forward needs to be qualified for the job responsibilities and that it is not just a "popularity contest".  Alderman Short asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth to check with the Lincoln County clerk's office and find out how much it will cost the City to add an item to the August 2019 ballot in regards to changing the City Collector job from an elected position to an appointed position.   

Alderman Hartley stated that the Elsberry Police Department needs more of a leader in that department and that they should continue their fundraising efforts as well as be more involved in administrative duties like grant writing.  Alderman Harper would like to see the police department look into writing & applying for more grant money for various community projects which the new officer, David Ray, offered to help with during his recent interview.  

Mayor Wilch asked the board if they would consider a change in the ordinance to allow  the police department to go ahead and apply for grants that are 100% funded instead of waiting for a board meeting to get board approval.   Matching grants would still need to have board approval since there would be matching funds that would need to be determined.  Alderman Short asked City Attorney Guinness if he could change the existing ordinance to reflect this approval change for grant writing for 100% funded grants and asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth to add this to the April meeting agenda.  

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to adjourn the special session emergency board meeting, seconded by Alderman Harper.


AYES - All in Favor

NAYS - 0

Motion Carried

The special session emergency board meeting ended at 4:42PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth                                                                                                                                                                           City Clerk, City of Elsberry 

